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Special Board of Trustees Meeting- December 1, 2014

Commendations to the WCCCD Board
of Trustees for the actions taken at
Monday’s Special Meeting.  We are
excited about the discussions with
Mayor Mike Duggan and the positive
stepd in charting the future of this
District.  

December 5, 2014      Number 964



Wayne County Community College District 

Appreciates its Faculty!
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Division of Administration and Finance
Representatives Josh Castle and Jack Debaar
from Higher One facilitated this week’s Refund
Management Project Meeting with District
team members.  The purpose of this meeting
was to focus on implementation of a new
refund management system offering our
students new options and advantages in receiving their residual financial aid.  The presentation included
Title IV regulations, data security, card and refund process review, card configuration, and Higher One
support access.  Weekly team meetings will be scheduled throughout the implementation process.
Beginning in January 2015, WCCCD students will have three options for receiving their refunds: paper
check, direct deposit into an existing bank account, or open a Higher One checking (debit card) account.  

This week,the City of Detroit experienced a massive power
outage, the District Office Building was among the
numerous buildings affected.  The new back-up generator
recently installed as part of the District Information
Technology (IT) Transformation Plan (ITTP) allowed our
Payroll Department, with the assistance of IT, to work
seamlessly through the outage and remain on schedule
with this week’s payroll process. 

Payroll on schedule despite the

power outage!
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance
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Dr. Ivery, 

While many take for granted or overlook the aesthetics of a
building and operation, I tend to take notice of everything,
including the little things. Upon a recent visit to the Downtown
Campus, I noticed and appreciated how clean it was (and always
is)--from the lobby to the floors and including the bathrooms. To
me, it is a reflection of many things--from leadership setting and
upholding a standard of excellence to a sense of ownership by
every staff member. It also speaks volumes about how much the
college and its team cares about those who work, visit or
patronize the facility.

I simply wanted to share this, and let you know that the care, commitment and attention to detail by you
and your team is duly noted, and sincerely appreciated.

Thank you. Karen Dumas
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Managing grants can be a complex function within an organization.  The School of Continuing Education
and Workforce Development centrally maintains uniform procedures, advises and supports grant
initiatives and maintains a catalog of funding agencies, requests and agreements.   A Grants Taskforce
is comprised of key divisional administrators, and has been established to ensure District alignment and
support necessary for effective grant implementation at the District.

November 24- December 8, 2014

Please donate a new unwrapped toy or book to any
campus president’s office. All donations will be distributed
on December 9, 2014 at the Chancellor’s Winter Reading
Blast.  Any undistributed toys or books will be given to a
local non-profit to distribute to children in need.
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Division of
Student Services

WCCCD is an open admission institution for those who are
18 years of age or older. Students that apply for specific pro-
grams are not automaticly accepted.

Registration is as easy as six simple steps.  Walk-in
registration is ongoing at all campus locations.  Classes
begin January 6, 2015.  

Spring 2015 Registration

The Division of Student Services is sponsoring a chess
competition.  Competitions will be held at each campus with
the winner advancing to the District Chess Championship
Tournament on December 9, 2014.  Prizes will be awarded!
All are welcome!

The Division of Student Services in
partnership with the Division of
Educational Affairs presents an essay
contest for high school students.  

More information is available on WCCCD’s
website, student email and the Division of
Student Services located at the District
Office Building. First, second, third and
honorable mention prizes and scholarships
will be awarded. 

$1,750.00 available in scholarships!  Gift Cards! iPads!

Step 1 – Apply for Admission Online    
Step 2 – Compass Assessment     
Step 3 – Enrollment Verification

Step 4 – Academic Advising                   
Step 5 – Registration                      

Step 6 – Photo ID Card

Open registration starts

(online/walk-in) November 21, 2014
Wait Listing ends January 2, 2015

Final registration starts January 6, 2015
Registration ends January 12, 2015

Submissions are due no later
than January 19, 2015 and
can be submitted by emailing
studentservices@wcccd.edu.  
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Academic Advisor Training

Week One
Area of Concentration: 
Concepts of Academic Advising

This training session has been designed to cover:

Records and Registration

Student Orientation

University Partnerships

ACCESS

TRIO Student Support Services

Judicial Process

Week Two
Area of Concentration: The Role of Academic Advising in Student Persistence

This training session has been designed to
focus on:

Advising Strategies

Degree Works

Plans of Work

COMPASS Placement and Smarthinking

Review Website

Student Webgate

Faculty/Staff Webgate

Schedule on Website

Catalog on Website

Division of Student Services
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Cecile Taylor represented the Western
Campus at the Romulus City Chamber
Business and Industry Holiday celebration.

Mike Dotson and Cecile Taylor
attended the Westland
Chamber of Commerce and
Westland Rotary Holiday Taste
Fest.  Pictured with Mr. Dotson
and Ms. Taylor is Ms. Brook
Ellen Swope, Director of the
Westland Chamber of Com-
merce. 

Mike Dotson attended the December
meeting of the Board of Directors for the
Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation
(JDRF).  The Western Campus partners
with JDRF to offer two workshops each
year for families struggling with Type 1
Diabetes. 

Dr. Sandra Robinson and Matt Puwal represented the
Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center at the Detroit
Area Pre-College Engineering Program conference in
partnership with the Links, Inc. at the Eastern
Campus.  

Dr. Sandra Robinson represented
the District at the Grosse Pointe
Chamber of Commerce Business
After Hours, a networking event
for organizations and businesses
in the greater Grosse Pointe
community. 
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Division of Human Resources

Tuition assistance is available to full-time and part-time regular staff.
Employees are eligible for reimbursement between $500 and $2,000
depending on their union classification status.  Employees must pass the
class with a “satisfactory” mark in order to be
reimbursed.  Tuition reimbursement forms should
be turned in immediately after the semester ends
with proof of grades and proof of payment.

Tuition Reimbursement Program

All regular employees, their spouse and dependent
children, who have not reached the age of 25 and
who are living at home, are eligible for the tuition

waiver program.  Proof of registration must be attached to the tuition waiver before submitting it to the
Division of Human Resources (HR).  Part-time faculty must be teaching during a particular semester in
order to be eligible for a tuition waiver that semester.  Proof of teaching must be presented to the HR at
the time of tuition waiver submittal.  Spring 2015 tuition waivers are due in HR by Monday, January

12, 2015. Waiver forms can be found at www.wcccd.edu under the Human Resources section.

Diversity competency  is one of the components of
organizational culture that builds trust, respect, integrity,
communication, organizational climate and its branding.
Diversity is evidently a point of pride for WCCCD. To celebrate
our commitment to diversity/inclusion we are developing an
action plan to invite District-wide participation, engagement and
involvement in developing cultural competencies. 

Dr. Fidelis D’Cunha will lead efforts in coordinating the process
through scheduled workshops. These integral workshops will
help us embrace our inherent diversity and experience of
inclusion, sensitize all to the differences, similarities and unique
individual characteristics.  Stay tuned!

Diversity Competency
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Office of Accountablilty and Transparency

The Continuous Quality Improvement Audit Center collects, reviews and
conducts monthly reconciliations and on-going audits of all District data.  A
systematic approach is used to procure data from multiple sources, allowing
for collective knowledge through accountability and transparency.

Spring 2015 Instructional Supply Requests

The Office of Accountability is working with the divisions of Educational Affairs, Continuing Education
and Administration and Finance to review all Spring 2015 instructional requisitions.  Career instructional
requisitions are also  being reviewed to allocate supply funding through the Perkins Grant.
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This week, the City of Detroit experienced a massive power outage. Part of the city including our
District Administration building and the Downtown and Eastern campuses were affected by the power
outage. 

As a part of the Information
Technology Transformation Plan
(ITTP) the infrastructure upgrade and
data center modernization included a
backup generator. The generator was
installed to support the data center for
business continuity in an event of a
power loss. 

During the power outage the backup
generator kicked in automatically pow-
ering the data center for a seamless
operation. The banner system and
other day-to-day operational servers
were operational District-wide. 

In addition to the data center, we  prepared an
Emergency Operations Center (EOC) equipped with
computers and power feed from the generator. We
were able to instantly activate the EOC to ensure
critical business functions within the district can
operate during a power outage. The payroll and
accounts payable staff were able to utilize the work
space to process critical and time sensitive
information. 

This incident demonstrates the District’s readiness for unforeseen circumstances to continue serving
our students, faculty, and staff 24/7 with no system interruptions. 
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Upcoming Session!
Thursday, December 11, 2014 

12:00-1:00 p.m.

Windows 8.1
Charles E. Morton Board of Trustees 

Conference Room

For more information please call (313) 496-2669

The Division of Information Technology held the
Software Application Empowerment Series
second session this week. The training session
featured Microsoft PowerPoint 2010 presented
by Wanda Hudson, Continuing Education
Instructor. 

The attendees received information on:

* Working with ribbon interface 
* Creating slides, apply a slide 

design, and insert slide elements
* Views, toolbars, and shortcuts
* Slide transition and animation
* Inserting pictures and shapes
* Quick tips and shortcuts

Wanda Hudson
Continuing Education Instructor



Division of Institutional Effectiveness
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Continuing Education 

Leading the Way

According to an article on the Milwaukee Wisconsin
online Journal Sentinel, continuing education is an
area that provides competitive edge for job-hunters.
It was noted that more Americans are returning to
school to add skills and credentials to their work
portfolio.  It further noted that many professions
require candidates to have certifications and
licenses to merely qualify for employment
opportunities.

Over the past years, the School of Continuing
Education and Workforce Development have played
a vital role partnering with a number of organizations
offer dynamic training opportunities.  Those trainings
include:

* DTE – Math and Mechanical 
Technology Training

* Advance Manufacturing Training
* Infosys – IT Bootcamp Training
* Urban League of Detroit and 

Southeastern Michigan – Mature 
Workers Computerized 
Training

* UST Global – Step IT Up in America
* Cyber Security Training for Veterans
* DESC – Detroit Regional 

Apprenticeship Training

It is imperative that we continue to build partnerships
and foster current ones, thereby continuing to be the
training institution that feed skilled individuals
through the demanding pipelines.
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Division of Educational Affairs

Student Incentives

At the Western Campus, two groups of students
were provided with incentives for being a part of
new programs and for completion of coursework.
Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning students
starting the program  received briefcase tool bags.
Digital Photography students
received camera backpacks for
their incentive. All students
receiving the gifts completed
coursework in the program with a
“C” or better and registered for the
next set of academic coursework
starting in January 2015.
Congratulations to everyone!

WCCCD and American Promise

School Partnership

WCCCD and American Promise Schools are in the early
phases of formalizing a partnership that will offer a
college bridge program and career success path
program for their high school students.  The launch date is schedule for Summer 2015.  American
Promise Schools’ goal is to lead a campaign to meet a 75% college-going target for Detroit’s children.
Their goal is to create a replicable prototype for turning around failing urban high schools and implement
that design at scale in the city.  Currently, APS is managing the following three Detroit area schools:
Jalen Rose Leadership Academy High School, Consortium College Preparatory High School and
Voyageur Academy (K-8).  

Distance Learning

The WCCCD Center for
Distance Learning is
equipped with an Apple
iMac computer lab which

is currently used for our Harper Woods High School dual en-
rollment courses. These students are taking Digital Media
Production classes which use the Final Cut Pro editing
software which is used by almost half of the professional
editing market in the U.S. This computer lab will also be used
as the editing suite for video and audio productions created
within the onsite media lab. Source: www.apple.com



16

Division of Educational Affairs

Office of Career Education

According to a recent
report from the Bureau of
Labor Market Information
and Strategic Initiatives, our skilled trades
workers are contributing to our state’s
economy, playing an important role in its
economic recovery and its expansion.  In
response to this concern, President Obama
has set goals to help American workers get
the skills and credentials they need to
succeed.  

WCCCD is working collaboratively with the
Department of Labor, Skilled Trades and
Apprenticeship Office to meet the business
needs and open up educational training for
individuals interested in a career in the
skilled trades.  

Health Education 

Systems, Inc. Exam

Future nursing students recently
sat for the Health Education
Systems, Inc. (HESI) exam which
is a software-based standardized
test customized for nursing
students. This standardized exam
measures the test taker in a
number of subject areas,
including reading comprehension,
vocabulary, grammar, math, and
sciences.   

Faculty Evaluations
The evaluation of full-time and part-time faculty assists the
faculty and administration to identify and encourage
excellence in the faculty. There are four major goals of
faculty evaluation:

* Emphasize a positive approach to teaching 
and learning

* Confirm areas of strong performance  and 
areas for improvement 

* Discuss evaluation results with the faculty
* Reflect the faculty's engagement in their own 
professional development and scholarship 
activities

The Fall 2014 faculty
evaluations have
been completed at all
campus locations and
distance learning.
The pie chart  identi-
fies the percentages
of evaluations
conducted at each
campus.    

WCCCD Art students created ornaments
for the holiday tree in the atrium. 
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Division of Educational Affairs
Downriver Campus 

Student Art Show
The Heinz C. Prechter Educational and Performing
Arts Center hosted the Fall 2014 Downriver
Campus Student Art Show. 

The grand opening of the new Writing and Math
Lab at the Downtown Campus will be Monday,
February 2, 2015.  This new lab will be a
resource for students and staff alike.  The lab
will be led by our skilled and dedicated faculty
members that will be available to assist students
and staff in their development as writers—no
matter what their skill level—with face-to-face
guidance, feedback and support.  Room 241 will
house the new lab. 

VÉÅ|Çz fÉÉÇ4
New Writing and Math Lab at the Downtown Campus
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Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education

Wayne RESA Socratic Seminar

The Downriver Campus hosted Wayne
RESA who conducted a workshop enti-
tled Socratic Seminar with Matt
Copeland.  Matt Copeland is an author
and writing coach who discussed instructional strategies for engag-
ing students in the kind of intellectual discourse needed to write
compellingly.  

FEMA ICS 400 course 

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education pre-
sented a FEMA ICS-400 Advanced ICS for Expanding In-
cidents course.  Participants engaged in incident command
leadership training. 
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Staff and students from the 
Eastern Campus are in the holiday spirit!

Detroit Aviation 

Corporation Partnership
Jon Rimanelli (CEO) from Detroit Aviation Corporation (DAC)
met with Mawine Diggs, Edgar Vann, and Matt Puwal. Mr.
Rimanelli specializes in printed circuit board design, fabrication
and assembly along with creating cutting edge technology for
first response, real estate development and aerial
photography. The developing partnership with DAC and
WCCCD will help to be a catalyst in the surrounding area and
educate/train our students for advanced technology
opportunities.

Installation art piece on loan to the
Eastern Campus by 

Instructor Melissa Machnee

Entreprenuerial Institute 

and Resource Center

The Eastern Campus hosted the workshop
titled “Principles for Building a Successful
Nonprofit” with Andre Johnson, CEO and
Founder of the Detroit Recovery Project, a
Multi-Human Service Agency.



20

Educational Recruitment

Representatives from the University of Michigan-Dearborn
visited students at the Northwest Campus. They spoke about
furthering their education and transfer opportunities once the
students graduate from WCCCD.

Girl Scouts of America

The Western Campus partnered with the Girl Scouts of Belleville,
Romulus and New Boston to offer the first in a series of workshops
intended to train and prepare current and future leaders within the
Girl Scouts.  This first session focused on the adult den leaders
while future sessions will provide training for the Scouts. 



WCCCD sponsored the Annual Holiday Family
Traditions Art and Essay Contest  for the
students in Grosse Pointe and Harper Woods
Elementary Schools.  Entries were judged by
members of the Eastside Advisory Council and
staff of the Mary Ellen Stempfle University
Center.  Twenty-nine students won first place
honors and rode the WCCCD fire engines in the
39th Annual Grosse Pointe Santa Claus Parade.
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“The 39th Grosse Pointe Santa Claus Parade was a major success due in large part to the many
dedicated participants who generously gave their time and resources.On behalf of the Grosse Pointe
Chamber of Commerce and Chamber Foundation Board of Directors and Staff, I would like to thank
you for your commitment to creating a memorable hometown tradition for thousands of friends and
families. Your willingness and enthusiasm as a participant for the Parade shows your commitment to
giving back to our community which is exactly what makes Grosse Pointe such a great place to work
and live. We hope you will consider participating again in 2015!”
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International Programs and Global Partnerships
Country Profile: Vietnam

“I am writing to express my sincere gratitude to WCCCD for making
my future possible. I am presently enrolled in the Associates Degree
Program. I plan to pursue career in the health care industry after I
graduate in 2015.  As a foreign student from Vietnam, my family has
made many sacrifices to allow me to follow my dream. I am sure that
with the support of the teachers at WCCCD and hard work, I will be
able to achieve my dreams.”

Office of Institutional Advancement

f{tÜx lÉâÜ fàÉÜç
From its beginning, WCCCD was created with the purpose to transform the lives
of those it served. Now, almost a half century later the District has touched
literally thousands of lives. If you or someone you know graduated or attended
WCCCD, we want to hear from you! 

We’d love to feature your story! 
Where do you start? Here are some Ideas...

* Tell us about your successes
* Tell us about a faculty or staff member that had a lasting 

impact on your life
* Describe your feelings about SC

Tell your story in a personal way, be specific and detailed...have fun writing it. 
If possible, please include a digital picture of yourself.

Submit your story and photo to Muna Khoury @ mkhoury1@wcccd.edu

As in other countries, Vietnam’s stage of development, the  education
system has not kept pace with the economy and is unable to meet
the exponentially growing demand for skilled labor. The official
estimate is that there are 60,000 young Vietnamese studying abroad.
According to Open Doors, Australia
is the world’s leading host of Viet-
namese students followed by the
United States. Dan Nguyen, an
international student from Vietnam
shares her experience at WCCCD.
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Check out the 
full article in the 

Michigan Citizen’s
November 30-December 6, 2014 issue
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Culinary Arts students at the Greenfield Campus

Dietetic Technology Program

Students prepare food in the Food

Service and Dietician Program

Students wait to pay for food in

the cafeteria at the 

Greenfield Campus

Culinary Arts students


